
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

From the Mayor…. 
   
 We had a great month of volunteer help with the town’s ongoing projects.  Thanks to 
everyone who stepped forward to help. 
 
Happy 4th.  There are several options again this year for Cannonville families to 
celebrate.  The Weekly Insider has all the info.   Close to home is Tropic’s festivities 
beginning Wednesday the 3rd with a talent show and ice cream social beginning at 
6pm at Cannonville park.  Parade and “Battle of the Families” the next day on the 4th.  
Torrey, Antimony and Henrieville have morning festivities, and on Friday and 
Saturday is the Chrome Truck Show in Panguitch.          (9:53pm July 4th) 
 
Over the years Bill Nelson jumped on a piece of equipment and rumbled down 
through the diversion ditches west of town to clean out the debris and make it so the 
storm water would stay in the ditch and make it’s way to the Paria.  The town has 
asked the county to now help us, and if everything goes to plan, the ditches will be 
cleaned out in July some time.  Adjacent property owners are being asked to sign a 
letter acknowledging the work will be done next to their property.  If you haven’t 
signed the letter, please contact me, ASAP.  Thanks.  We had a few big puddles during 
last week’s down pour but not like a couple of year’s ago.   

 
 

 

 

 

From Melanie, Parks…. 
A team of volunteers, “Giving Back to Cannonville,” 
installed the basketball standards and put on new 
nets.  They not only did it once, but they did it twice 
because the mayor insisted on hoops exactly 10 feet 
from the deck.  Appreciate Alma F, Tom M, & John B.   

We’re looking to replace the old backboards, too. 

From Machelle, Admin…. 
Office hours 9:30-12:30 Mondays 

From Stewart, Fire …. 
We had one volunteer step forward this month to help 
with all things fire.  Thank you so much!! 
 
We’d like a few more volunteers to help with the truck 
and EMT staffing.  The scholarship is still available for 
anybody taking the EMT course. 

From Alma & Klint, Water …. 
 
The emergency water supply system is now operational.  It was tested last week.  The Bryce Spring water, on demand, will be 
diverted from irrigation use to the tanks.  A solar powered system of pumps valeves can be activated so that the water will be 
purified up to the state water standards as it goes into the tanks. 
 
Reminder, the town’s water is sampled and tested each month at various locations.  Contact Klinton Chynoweth if you’d like 
your home spicket water tested.  Quarterly test results are all within state parameters. 

From John, Roads …. 
Nothing to report.  Working new street signs 
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The debris boxes have been removed for the 

season.  Thanks to Ramona Morreale for 

managing this for the town. 

From the Community…. 


